
From: Turner, Clayton <crt2256@sbsheriff.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, October 10, 2017 3:07 PM 
To: Campbell, Natasha 
Cc: ayork@chp.ca.gov; Plastino, Robert 
Subject: FW: OASIS Project Neighbor Concerns re Crime  
  

Natasha, 
  
Please add to any associated file that here at the Santa Maria Sheriff’s Station, we have a limited 
number of field patrol deputies deployed at any one time. 
  
These Deputies are responsible for law enforcement services for an approximate 1,000 square mile 
area.  That area includes large open rural areas with many ranches, businesses, but also the 
communities of Orcutt, Los Alamos, Tepesquet Canyon, Gary, Sisquoc, Casmalia  and residential 
parcels in/around Guadalupe & throughout the region we patrol. 
  
With that said, in the event of an emergency requiring law enforcement assistance, there could be a 
significant delay until we (The Santa Barbara Sheriff’s Office, SMSO Station) can assist and/or arrive 
on-scene to the proposed OASIS center.  Apparently some of the events that are proposed for the 
venue could potentially have hundreds of attendees, creating substantial challenges for all local public 
safety stakeholders if/when there is a significant event. 
  
I’ve have taken the liberty of copying my counterpart at the California Highway patrol, (Lieutenant 
Aaron York), as the proposed location’s traffic enforcement is performed by the CHP. 
  
My concern is any large event, whether it includes alcohol or not, at the venue that doesn’t have 
sufficient private/contracted security & appropriate traffic mitigation might severely impact the 
SBSO’s ability to respond to and administer to the rest of the community. 
  
Please e-mail/call me if you have any further questions. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
-Clay 
  

 
Lieutenant Clay Turner 
Northern Stations/Santa Maria 
NORTH COUNTY OPERATIONS DIVISION 
Santa Barbara County Sheriff’s Office 
crt2256@sbsheriff.org 
805-934-6150 
Fax: 805-934-6182 
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